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 WEEK 3 

Mon 29 July 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 2 
 
Tues 30 July 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 2 
 
Wed 31 July 
Whole College Assembly 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 2 
 
Thursday 1 August 

Thursday Mass 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 2 

Fri 2 August 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 2 
 
 

WEEK 4 
 
Mon 5 August 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 3 

 
Tues 6 August 

Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 3 
 
Wed 7 August 
Year 11 ACTS Camp 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 3 
 
Thursday 8 August 
Thursday Mass 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 3 
 
Friday 9 August 
Year 11 ACTS Camp 
Year 11 Assessment Intensive Week 3 

Year 9 for 2020 Subject Selection 6pm 
_______________________________ 
Year 10 for 2020 Subject Seletion7pm 

Year 10 in 11 Vocational Pathways 
night 6:30pm 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVEIWS 

MacKILLOP  

FEAST DAY 

From the Principal 

This week is Catholic Education Week – a week during which we reflect 
on the wonderful work that occurs in Catholic schools across Australia. It 
is also a week during which we highlight the significant contribution that 
Catholic education makes to the lives of Australians. As a member of the 
Catholic Education community in Queensland since 1966, Chanel College 
is proud of its contribution to education and service in our Gladstone 
region. 

In this significant week in our calendar, I am immensely proud of the educational environment 

that has been established at Chanel College: 

 We are an open and inclusive community of faith which works to deepen our                   
understanding of our Catholic tradition and we participate in the faith life and practices of 
our local Catholic parish community, Star of the Sea Parish. 

 We are a community which values the pursuit of knowledge. Chanel College fosters       
scholastic achievement through offering students a challenging and enriched curriculum. 
Our dedicated and expert teams of teachers and support staff are united in their desire to 
promote student engagement and success. 

 We are a community of service. Participation in a range of service projects throughout the 
year is integral to who we are. Furthermore, we promote the development of a culture that 
seeks the good of others above self – at school, at home, and in our communities. 

As a Chanel College community, we are immensely proud of our history, our families and our  
students. We value the partnerships that we have with our parish and our families. With your 
support, we look forward to continuing our mission in education for many years to come. 

This morning at our Catholic Education Week prayer assembly, we congratulated two of our staff 
members who were nominated for state-wide Catholic Education Week awards. Mrs Lynn Herbert 
was nominated in the category, Showing outstanding integrity in leading a school community  
program, for the tremendous work that she has done not only to raise awareness of, but to also 
change our practices around the responsible disposal of waste in our College. Mrs Kath Hore was 
nominated in the category, Demonstrating outstanding service to others in the school education 
community and beyond, for the countless number of hours that she has spent serving both       
students and staff of the College, including the organising of our Buddies Day Program, Retreats 
and a number of other activities. Mrs Hore was the winner of the 2019 Spirit of Catholic Education 
Award for the Diocese of Rockhampton. She will be presented with her award at a special        
ceremony at St. Joseph’s Cathedral, Rockhampton, this Wednesday. CONGRATULATIONS to both 
Mrs Herbert and Mrs Hore! 

 

Sincerely 

 

Dr Susan Bunkum PhD 



Please Pray for... 
 All members of our             

community who are unwell 
 

 All members of our college 
community as we build a    
future in faith together  

 

 The generations of Chanel  
students who will be our    
future 

 

 Year 8 students who will gain 
many benefits from their   
participation in their Retreat 

 
 

Praise and Thanks 
for… 
 

 The students and staff who 
give so willingly to enrich the 
lives of others 

 

 The richness that Indigenous 
culture brings to our faith and 
our perception of our world 

 

 The pioneer men and women 
who had the foresight and 
courage to instigate the    
Catholic Education system 
from which  we benefit today 
and for those who continue to 
support it 

  
 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

If you have any requests 
for either of the above 
prayers, please leave your 
request at the Office. 

Catholic Education Week – 28 July – 3 August  
Catholic Education Week is an annual state-wide event that promotes the distinctive mission of 
Catholic schools throughout Queensland and this year’s theme is “Many Voices, One Spirit.”  
Throughout the week we will be celebrating with a variety of activities including: a Liturgy, our   
Student Representative Council will be organising activities during break time and there will be a 
CEW Quiz for PC Groups. We hope this week will be one of great celebration as we recognise and 
acknowledge the “Many Voices and One Spirit’ within the Chanel Community. 
 

Year 8 Retreat  
Our Year 8 students attended their Middle Years Student Leadership Retreat. This retreat begins 
the process of being Middle Year Leaders in 2020. They were challenged both as individuals and in 
team work in preparation of applying for leadership positions in the middle school.  
 
Run to Better Days 
“Run to Better Days” is a group of fifteen medical students from James Cook University who this 
year are running from Mackay to Coolangatta and visiting schools and organisations to raise   
awareness of the ongoing challenge of global poverty. The group was also raising funds to support 
the Malaria Consortium – purchasing mosquito nets to prevent malaria in children in sub-Saharan 
Africa.  Recently, a number of students from Years 9, 10, 11 and 12, had the privilege of listening to 
the students and were challenged to think about what they could do to help alleviate poverty both 
now and in the future.  
For more information visit http://www.runtobetterdays.org/ 
 

Ignite Conference – 26-29 September 2019 
Experience four days of real-world formation, encouragement in faith, great people and powerful 
worship. 
Ignite Conference is a National Catholic Youth Conference held in Brisbane every September and it 
draws together a network of high schoolers, young adults, ministry leaders, families, teachers, 
priests, and religious from around the country, sending them out with a passion for authentic faith 
in Jesus.  
The Conference will be held at the Mueller Preforming Arts Centre, 75 Morris Road, Rothwell,    
Brisbane. 
Check out the website https://igniteyouth.com/info and if your child is interested in attending, 
please see Mrs Hore. 
 

Second Hand Uniforms  
The Second Hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break, each Wednesday in term time. Please 
enquire at the front desk in Student Services.  Formal uniforms sell for $10.00 per item, sports   
uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item. Jackets are available for $25.00 each. All prices are 
negotiable. 
If you have uniforms your child no longer requires - all donations are gratefully accepted and 
many thanks to those who have already sent in donations. 

 

Thursday Mass 

1 August – Ms Ryan’s Year 10 SOR Class 

8 August – Mr Hayes’ Year 10 SOR Class 

Class Mass is celebrated in the College Chapel at 10.40 am each Thursday.   

ALL WELCOME – Families, Friends, Members of our Parish, Fellow students!! 

https://igniteyouth.com/info


Assistant Principal  
Pastoral Care - Alison Wales 

This week our Student Representative Council will be hosting some exciting and engaging activities to 
help celebrate Catholic Education week.  Please find the program below.  

Student involvement in College life has many benefits.  Students 
develop their communication, teamwork and organisational 
skills.  It is always fun to try new things and get involved.   
 Involvement helps you to become more connected to Chanel and 
it helps build community.  Getting involved is one way to make 
new friends.  Participating in these fun activities during Catholic 
Education Week will offer our students the opportunity to have a 
break from school work.  It is important for mental health and 
wellbeing reasons to do something fun to help balance out all of 
the hard work students are doing in class. 

 

I look forward to seeing our students participate and enjoy    
themselves at the special events planned by our Student           
Representative.  I encourage all of our students to get involved 
and enjoy the benefits of becoming more involved in College life. 

 

Community involvement also has many benefits.  Being active in 
community events such as Relay for Life is good for your mind and 
body.  Well done to our students and staff who participated in the 
Relay for Life on Chanel’s oval over the weekend.   

 

Blessings, 

Mrs Alison Wales 
Assistant Principal Pastoral Support and Planning 

 

    MONDAY - FIRST BREAK - KAHOOT             

     TUESDAY - FIRST BREAK - MUSICAL CHAIRS           

     WEDNESDAY - FIRST BREAK - VOLLEYBALL           

     THURSDAY - FIRST BREAK - MUSICAL STATUES          

     FRIDAY - FIRST BREAK - GIANT TWISTER          



Planning for 2020 is a Term 3 focus for our College.  It is a serious time of curriculum planning, and for 
students, educational and career planning.  There will be information evenings for Years 8, 9 and 10 and 
these evenings will lead into subject selection processes.  Please take note of the important dates in 

            these processes. 
 

Year 8 into 9 Subject Information Evening – Thursday 1 August 6.00pm 

Year 9 into 10 Subject Information Evening – Thursday 1 August 7.00pm 

Year 10 into 11 Vocational Pathways Information Evening – Monday 5 August 6.30pm 

Year 10 into 11 Subject Information Evening – Tuesday 13 August 6.30pm 
 

Subject planning for the following year takes time.  It is important,  that students and parents consider carefully which subjects are the 
best  choice for them.  Secondly, this provides the college with valuable information about what it needs to provide in order to ensure 
that it offers the best opportunities for all students.  Experience demonstrates that attendance at the Information Evening is the best 
way to receive planning information and is the catalyst to making informed decisions. 
 

There will be forthcoming parent letters providing details of the information evenings and the subject selection processes.  I look      
forward to working with everyone to ensure the best opportunities for the students of Chanel College. 
 
Kind regards, 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 

Lorraine Wolffe 

    IMPORTANT DATES 
Attention Year 

8 Students 

Year 8 into 9 
Subject  

Information 
Evening 

 
THURSDAY 1 AUGUST 

6.00pm 

Located in the  
Marion Centre 

 

 

Attention Year 
9 Students 

Year 9 into 10 
Subject  

Information 
Evening 

 
THURSDAY 1 AUGUST 

7.00pm 

Located in the  
Marion Centre 

Attention Year 
10 Students 

Year 10 into 11 
Vocational 
Pathways  

Information 
Evening 

 
MONDAY 5 AUGUST 

6.30pm 

Located in the  
Marion Centre 

Attention Year 
10 Students 

Year 10 into 11 
Subject 

Information 
Evening 

 
TUESDAY 13 AUGUST 

6.30pm 

Located in the  
Marion Centre 



PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS – TUESDAY, 6 AUGUST 2019 

Bookings Open:  12:00 noon, Friday, 26 July 2019 

Bookings Close:  9.00 am, Monday 5 August 2019.  No bookings will be available after this time. 

 

How to book: 

Log into Parent Lounge.  (Refer instructions below). 

From the menu on the left click Parent Teacher Interview. 

Click Term 3 2019 Parent Teacher Interviews. 

Click Book for relevant student. 

Select Book an Appointment next to the teacher/subject that you would like the appointment for. 

An appointment time may appear in the drop down box.  If this time does not suit, click the drop down arrow to see all    
appointment times available. 

Click preferred time. 

If you wish to enter additional information for the teacher, please type this in the Parent Comment section. 

Click CONFIRM. 

Your appointment now appears at the bottom of the screen. 

Repeat these steps for each subsequent student/teacher/subject. 

Cancelling an Appointment 

Click Cancel Appointment next to the booking time which you would like to cancel. 

Click CONFIRM. 

This appointment is now removed from the list at the bottom of the screen. 

Should you have any difficulties with this, please phone Helen Versic via the College Office or via email:                               
Helen_Versic@rok.catholic.edu.au or Michelle Heyden email: Michelle_Heyden@rok.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

How to access Parent Lounge: 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 

Lorraine Wolffe 

Please note the following Teacher Absence: 
 Mr Calvin Bennett will be unavailable for Parent Teacher Interviews.  If you would like to discuss your son/daughter’s 

progress please email calvin_bennett@rok.catholic.edu.au 

Via College Website: 

 Website address:  www.chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

 In the top right hand corner click Parent Lounge 

 Enter User Name:  (Parent Code) 

 Enter Password:  ____________ 

 Click: LOGIN 

Via College App: 

 Upload Chanel College App 

 In the bottom right hand corner click Parent Lounge 

 Click the web link on screen to log into Parent 

Lounge 

 Enter User Name:  (Parent Code) 

 Enter Password:  ____________ 

 Click: LOGIN 

mailto:calvin_bennett@rok.catholic.edu.au


Flu Season Reminder 

As you are aware every year Queensland experiences an influenza or flu season. As we enter this  season it is timely to remind        

parents and care-givers not to be complacent about flu. 

Flu is a virus more serious than the common cold and can be spread through talking, coughing and sneezing. Symptoms include     

sudden fever, dry cough, muscle aches and pains, fatigue, headache, sore throat and a stuffy or runny nose. 

If your child has flu-like symptoms, the following is advised: 

 Keep your child home from school; 

 Ensure your child washes their hands regularly with soap and water or hand sanitiser gel; 

 Wash your hands before and after touching your eyes, nose and mouth; 

 Encourage your children when coughing or sneezing, to cover their mouth and nose with disposable tissues which should be    

disposed of immediately; 

 Don't share items such as glasses or cups, lipstick, toys or anything which could be contaminated with respiratory secretions; 

 Maintain at least one metre distance from people who have flu-like symptoms such as coughing or sneezing; 

 Ensure they drink plenty of fluids and get lots of rest; 

 Consult your doctor if you are concerned about their symptoms. 

The school requests that anyone displaying flu-like symptoms stay at home until such symptoms have passed.  Families should also 

reinforce the recommended protective actions listed above. 

Increased awareness and ongoing attention to prevention and control measures, such as vaccination and good hygiene, are steps that 

we can all promote to reduce the impact of influenza. 

For further information please contact Queensland Health on www.health.qld.gov.au or phone 13HEALTH (13 432584). 

 

Whooping Cough 

Queensland Health has advised Rockhampton Catholic Education that whooping cough is currently prevalent in the wider community.  

Whooping cough is a contagious respiratory infection and can affect people of any age.  In some individuals, the infection may only 

cause a persistent cough, in others it may start like a cold with a runny nose, sneezing and tiredness, and then progress to the        

characteristic coughing bouts.   

It is suggested that parents remind children of the following hygiene practices: 

 stay home when you are sick; 

 Wash your hands frequently with soap and water or hand sanitiser gel; 

 Wash your hands before and after touching your eyes, nose and mouth; 

 When coughing or sneezing, cover your mouth and nose with disposable tissues which should be disposed of immediately; 

 Don't share items such as glasses or cups, lipstick, toys or anything which could be contaminated with respiratory secretions; 

 Maintain at least one metre distance from people who have flu-like symptoms such as coughing or sneezing 

Vaccination, exclusion and early diagnosis is important to limit the spread of whooping cough in our community.  Anyone who         

displays symptoms of whooping cough is encouraged to seek medical advice.  For further information please contact Queensland 

Health on www.health.qld.gov.au or phone 13HEALTH (13 432584). 

A MESSSAGE FROM  
QUEENSLAND HEALTH 

http://www.health.qld.gov.au


This week we are looking back on some newspaper clippings about happenings in 
the College in 1988. Hopefully it will give you some history of the school’s             
involvement in the community.  It might also rekindle some memories or you might 
even recognise a face or two! 

 

Remembering your history! 

 

Bridgette Turner  
College Historical Archivist 

 

College History  



Mathematics 
Sherie Elliott 

On Wednesday 17 July, Chanel College held the inaugural Qualifying Round for the upcoming Years 7 

and 8 Queensland Association of Mathematics Teachers (QAMT) Quiz. Three students from each             

Mathematics class in Years 7 and 8 were chosen to represent their class, with the eight teams competing    

           against each other in five rounds: 

1. Estimation 

2. Speed 

3. Written 

4. Short Answer and  

5. History and General Knowledge.  

The questions challenged students, and even parents in the audience, with students learning some valuable strategies, including        

estimating the mass of two sheets of paper when compared to a pencil! There was a lot of lively discussion throughout the afternoon/

evening and it was fantastic to see the students enjoying Mathematics, even when it was rather challenging.  

We would like to congratulate the following students for representing their classes: 

 

 

From these 24 amazing students, the following students have been selected to represent Chanel College at the Years 7 and 8 QAMT 

Quiz, to be held at Chanel College on Tuesday 30 July at 9am: 

Year 7: Shianne Plunkett, Mitchell Russell, Kaden Walz  

Year 8: Louise Amahit, Lily Blackaby, Tallis Whelan 

Unlike last year, these students now know what to expect from the competition and will be preparing in the lead up. We wish them 

well.  

 

Sherie Elliott 

Mathematics Curriculum Leader 

7A 

Mitchell Russell 

Kaden Walz 

Brooke Copsey 

7B 

Ella Davis 

Jake Veach 

Sam Curchward 

7C 

Eyad Aboelhagag 

Darci Whalley 

Annali Philpott 

7D 

Charlotte West 

Cooper Sutherland 

Isiah Watts 

8A 

Lily Blackaby 

Tallis Whelan 

Shianne Plunkett 

8B 

Geoffrey Ingrey 

Damon Tomlins 

Louise Amahit 

8C 

Tegegnech Stark 

Genzelle Mancenido 

Bianca Duong 

8D 

Taylah Wembridge 

Mikaela Whalley 

Arjun Maharaj 



Business 
Candi Di Bartolo 

Year 10 Business 

One of the year 10 Launch into Business classes participated in a team activity in class last week.  The 
students were to construct the tallest, free-standing tower, using only 20 pieces of spaghetti pasta, 1 metre of tape, 1 metre of string, 
and be topped with a marshmallow.  The purpose of the activity was to work on their teamwork, communication, problem-solving, and 
creativity skills.  Their assessment this term will be to work in small groups to develop a business of their own.  It was an interesting 
task, with lots of laughter, a little competitiveness, and some creative leadership styles.  In the end, we all learned more about          
ourselves, and our classmates, and we ate the left over marshmallows.   



TICKETS ON  

SALE SOON 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

Scholarship applications close soon! Key dates for you and 
your students.  

Bond University’s Scholarship Program encompasses a range of full-fee and part-fee tuition remission 
scholarships available to future leaders and provides them with access to an exceptional educational 

experience. Bond University scholarships are awarded to the best and brightest all rounded students who have excelled academically, 
or in the areas of leadership, community and sport, including but not limited to: 
Vice Chancellor’s Elite Scholarship – 100% tuition remission 
Bond University Indigenous Scholarship – up to 100% tuition remission 
Sporting Scholarships – up to 100% tuition remission 
Excellence Scholarship – 50% tuition remission 
Transformer Scholarship – 50% tuition remission 
Leadership Scholarship – 25% tuition remission (NEW)  

SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION CLOSING DATES 

There are two scholarship application closing dates: 

Thursday, 1 August for Vice Chancellor ‘s Elite Scholarship         

applicants* 

Friday, 6 September for all other scholarship applicants 

*Important - If students are applying for more than one          

scholarship with different application closing dates, it is          

important they submit their scholarship application form by the 

earliest scholarship closing date. 

APPLICATION PROCESS 

Students must follow the below two steps to be considered 

for scholarship. 

Step One - Complete the Bond University Study            
Application Form at apply.bond.edu.au. 

Step Two - Complete the Scholarship Application Form 

at apply.bond.edu.au/scholarships by the earliest closing 

date relevant to the scholarship(s) they are applying for. 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/x7KZCnx1NquryP0c9sx9z?domain=mkto-sn040191.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/x884Cp81XvIplVrTYiMnw?domain=mkto-sn040191.com


 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

WORK EXPERIENCE 

Congratulations to Chanel College students for participating in Work         

Experience in Term 2 and during the holidays.  The feedback from the host 

employers was outstanding and makes me feel extremely proud.  

We would like to thank the businesses which constantly support our        

students and give them some fabulous opportunities to experience what it 

would be like in their chosen professions. 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

A fantastic opportunity for Chanel College students - Imogen Collins, Aimee Kane, Kaitlyn McAlister, Oliver Kirk, Brayden Whalley and 
Bree Hume recently visit James Cook University in Townsville.  The students enjoyed a campus tour, team activities and listened to              
motivational speakers.   



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

Be part of the HERO Program - a joint collaboration between JCU and the Mater Hospital in Mackay. 
Meaning "Health: Explore the Realm of Opportunity", HERO is a structured two-day program explores Medical, Nursing and Allied 
Health careers. If you're interested in a career in health, apply now for your chance to be part of this unique opportunity.  

 
What to expect? 
During the HERO program, students will experience: 

 An exclusive tour of the Mater hospital, including the surgical theatre. 

 Participate in workshops about hand hygiene, wound simulation, and CPR. 

 Enjoy presentations by health professionals with an opportunity to get your questions answered. 

 
Who can apply? 
The HERO program is open to all students in Years 11 & 12 residing within the geographical area from Bowen to Gladstone and as far 
west as Emerald. 
The program has a capped placement of 40 students and is extremely popular so competition for places is high. 
So don't delay - complete the registration form now and apply today. 
 

Important dates 
Applications open: Monday 15 July 
Applications close: Friday 2 August 
Interviews: 12 - 16 September 
HERO program: 8 - 9 October 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

Combat Engineer Overview 
 ARMY 
Townsville, QLD 
26 – 30 August 2019 
Applications close: 28th July 
 
As part of this work experience placement, students will 
have the opportunity to observe and participate in a 
range of tasks and  activities specific to the Combat       
Engineer role, including improvised flotation, chemical 
and biological protective gear experiences, bridging, 
minefield clearance, construction, route and area search, 
introduction to military platforms and army working dog 
experiences. 
https://defencecareers.nga.net.au/cp/index.cfm?
event=jobs.checkJobDetailsNewApplication&returnToEve
nt=jobs.listJobs&jobid=D7D4E6AD-F12E-4499-235E-
AD2BEAD4EE22&CurATC=defenceworkexp&CurBID=EBDF
CAA3%2DB025%2DF7B7%2D3BD4%
2D6D3FA42B2291&JobListID=83AA67BB%2D5AB1%
2D7A5E%2DA521%
2D6D3E05DAE980&jobsListKey=dc86da91%2Da8e7%
2D40a0%2Dbba6%
2D2baf825a115e&JobCategoryID=DDD5F3BD%2D9D58%
2D898A%2DF66F%
2D5B3A1AB2800D&persistVariables=CurATC,CurBID,JobLi
stID,jobsListKey,JobCategoryID,JobID&lid=02562160066  
 
Apprenticeships, Gladstone Ports Corporation  NEW 
We are excited to announce applications for our 2020                 
Apprenticeships and Traineeship program are now open, 
with   opportunities available in the following disciplines:  
- Electrical Fitter Mechanic  
- Diesel Fitter  
- Mechanical Fitter  
- Industrial Blaster/Coater 
- Horticulture (Parks and Gardens)  
- Computer Aided Drafting  
For more information or to apply visit, http://
gpcl.com.au/careers/vacancies 
 
Gladstone Area Group Apprentices have the following 
NEW  
Mechanical Fitter Apprenticeship 
Electrical Apprenticeship 
https://www.gagal.com.au/career-opportunities/ 

 

 

 

Commonwealth Bank - School Based Traineeship 

Customer Service Trainee (Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Traineeship)  

Will you be a Year 10 or 11 student in 2020 looking to  
pursue a career in the Banking and Financial Services    
Industry? We currently have school-based traineeship  
opportunities that can set your career up once you     
complete your secondary education.  

 AFL SportsReady believes in a fair and united Australia, 
where Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people have 
the same opportunities and access to education, training 
and employment as other Australians.   

 Through Warumilang, (AFL Sportsready’s Indigenous   
Program), our vision is to provide opportunities for young 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait islander people to start their 
careers with confidence, qualifications and skills.  

AFL SportsReady currently has an exciting position      
available for someone wanting to pursue a career in the 
retail banking industry.  As the successful applicant, you 
will:  

 Be employed by AFL SportsReady  
 Work on-site with Commonwealth Bank of Australia 
  Study for an accredited qualification: Certificate II in   

Business   
  For more information about CBA’s Indigenous Careers 
Program, please visit: https://www.commbank.com.au/
about-us/careers/working-here/indigenouscareers.html  
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 NOTICES 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
MONDAY  

8.15am - 11.45am 

THURSDAY  
12.45pm - 3.45pm 

Phone: 4973 4705 
Email: chanel@wearitto.com.au 

SCHOOL FEES 
Reminder School Fees were 

 due 20 June 2019  
If you are having difficulties with payment please contact Kylie in the finance 
department if you would like to arrange a payment plan. 

   
Ph:4973 4711 
Email: finance@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

STUDENT  
ABSENTEE  
HOTLINE 

4973 4791 

TUCKSHOP 
500ml Flavoured Milk price 
will increase to $4.40 

    Chanel College  
      11 Paterson Street, Gladstone Qld 4680 
      Phone: 07 4973 4700 
      E: the.secretary@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au    
      W: www.chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 






